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To: Mr. Reza Banazadeh, Manager and Managing Director, Bushehr NPP

Copy: Mr. Hamid Azarbad, WANO MC On-Site Representative, Bushehr NPP

From: Mr. Sergiy Vybornov, Deputy Director, WANO Moscow Centre

Subject: WANO training seminar 

Dear Mr. Banazadeh,

I am pleased to inform you that WANO Moscow Center and Balakovo NPP (Russia) are performing a 
Training Seminar on “Leadership in Nuclear Industry for Shift supervisors” starting from May 30th to 
June 4th, 2022 at Balakovo NPP, Russia. 
Target audience of the seminar: senior operational personnel (shift supervisors and unit shift 
supervisors), as well as persons enrolled / planned to work in the positions of SS and USS, trainers 
responsible for training senior operational personnel. This seminar can be useful for deputy 
directors/deputy chief engineers, as well as middle managers (heads/deputy heads of NPP 
departments).
The seminar working language is Russian. Preliminary program of the seminar and registration form 
are attached to the letter.  
I ask you to send one representative of your NPP to participate in the seminar.
WANO-MC is responsible for organization and cover accommodation costs in the meeting location in 
accordance with WANO-MC policy documents. Travel expenses and per diem allowance for 
participants are to be borne by home utilities.
Please send a completed registration form of the seminar to coordinator by email: 
shkrebtan@wanomc.ru before April 15, 2022. 

Best regards,
Mr. Sergiy Vybornov
Deputy Director of WANO Moscow Centre
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